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   NEWSLETTER NO.11 SUMMER TERM – 13 JULY 2018 
 
WEEK AHEAD 

 WEEK 12 – NO CLUBS (Except Busy Bees)   
Monday 16th  Y6 Leavers’ Assembly, final match and tea 14.15 
Tuesday 17th  Y6 Leavers’ Mass – ALL WELCOME (in Church) 14.15 
Wednesday 18th  PRIZEGIVING @ the Chapel, Mayfield – ALL WELCOME 11.00 
 (separate letter to follow re: arrangements)  

 

MISSION IN ACTION AWARDS  
RECEPTION Sophia for being very helpful and kind  
YEAR 1 Harry  For settling into Year 1 beautifully! 

YEAR 2 
Lorraine For her beautiful swan poem 
Lily For being a kind and gentle member of Year 2 

YEAR 3 Rupert For fantastic work in Maths  
YEAR 4 Max For always being enthusiastic in everything he does! 
YEAR 5 Mia  For lovely persuasive lyrics in a protest song (about Cyber Bullying) 

YEAR 6 
Eleanor  For being a cheerful, helpful member of the class  
Hugh  For his thoughtful contributions to class discussions.   

   

SUPPORT 
STAFF 

Alfred (Y3) For being extremely helpful tidying up after play  
Luke (Y1) 

For collecting litter at playtime without being asked.   Millie (Y1) 
Annabelle (Y1) 

P.E. 
Mariella (Y2) 

For excellent pacing in the Daily Mile.   
Anabel (Y2) 
Luke (Y1) For encouraging a new class member to complete the Daily Mile.  

 

 
CONGRATULATIONS: 

·  Alana (Y5): who received the Swim England Swimming Challenge Gold Award in assembly today.   
 
MRS CHAPMANS MUSIC PUPILS  received the following Certificates in recognition of their hard work this 
academic year: ‘Very Good’ Certificates Charlie D (Y4), Alana (Y5), Phoebe (Y6), Ramona (Y4), Scarlet (Y4), 
Sofia (Y3), Sophia (Y6), William (Y2), Lettie (Y2), Liberty (Y2) and Martha (Y6)  
‘Outstanding’ Certificates  Nate (Y3), Oliver (Y6) and Sophie (Y3) 
 
SHOEBOXES 
Mr Brian Tuck from the Wadhurst & The High Weald Rotary 
Club visited us during our Awards Assembly this morning to 
present us with a ‘Service Recognition Award’ for our 
contribution of shoeboxes.  A big thank you to all who helped to 
achieve this award.  

 
 
 
 
 

WORLD CUP PREPARATION 
On Wednesday in preparation for the big Football World Cup match, Year 5 and 6 played a football 
tournament representing France, Belgium, England and Croatia. They played a round robin tournament. 
No extra time was given for a draw so we went straight to penalties on most matches! The points were 
allocated for wins and losses. These were added to relay and throwing points. The final result (which 
sadly was not reflected in the real result) was: 

�  1st England – 22 points  
�  2nd Croatia – 21 points  
�  3rd France – 20 points  
�  4th Belgium – 12 points  

The winning team was awarded medals. 
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TENNIS CLUB 
On Monday Y6 Tennis Club competed their very own ‘Wimbledon’ singles challenge. They 
competed in 4 rounds, accumulating their score in all rounds. The results were very close but the 
Boys Runner Up was Ollie with Aaron the Champion and in the girls’ competition Maddie T was 
Runner Up with Sophia the Champion. Medals were awarded to the Champions! 
 

GIRLS COLOURS  
Girls Football Colours:  Amelia and Hannah (Y6) 
Girls Rugby Colours:  Amelia, Hannah, Sophia and Madeleine T (Y6) 
 
GIGAFINAL CHESS Report written by Mr Anthony  
Three children played in the recent Southern Gigafinal.  This is the area round of the nationwide UK Chess 
Challenge where 40,000 children play and by the Gigafinals only 2000 are left. As a result, 2 points out of 6 
rounds is definitely a good score. All the children scored more than this with Oliver (Y4) scoring 4 points (and 
qualifying for the Challengers Tournament) in the U9 boys; Elena (Y5) (having a rare off day) scoring 3 points in 
the U10 girls and Dean (Y2) scoring 2.5 points in the U7 boys. A special mention for Dean who had to cope with 
using a chess clock for the first time. Congratulations to them all! 
 
SUMMER READING CHALLENGE 
Today we have launched two challenges for the children to encourage them to read during the summer break. 
Firstly, we have asked the children to take photos of themselves reading in unusual or interesting 
places #caughtreadingthissummer!   All children (including Y6 leavers), parents, grandparents and staff are 
eligible and there will be a rogues' gallery in the Autumn. A small prize will be awarded to the most creative! 
Please send your photos to the office by the end of the first week of the Autumn Term. We can't wait to see the 
photos! 
In addition, we have launched, the Library Service's Reading Challenge: Mischief Makers.  
https://readingagency.org.uk/children/quick-guides/summer-reading-challenge/ 
Happy reading everyone!  Mrs Jones and Mrs Griffiths 

�

RECORDERS 
Mrs Crowley visited our classrooms last Friday giving demonstrations of recorder playing, ably assisted by our 
loyal Y2 Recorder Club members.  
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Another busy and exciting week at Sacred Heart Scho ol  

where learning is fun! 
 
 

 

MY FAIR ORPHAN  
A triumph, a triumph, an absolute triumph!  Years 4 and 6 with the showstopper 'After Show Party' cake created 
and provided by Mr Mitchley.  A huge thank you to him for the most 
amazing cake, which also tasted delicious!  Years 4 and 6 happily tucked 
into a large slice each and agreed it was the perfect end to a perfect run 
of performances! 
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As an alternative activity during Club time in the exceptional hot weather the Year 6 Tennis and Fun Funky 
Gym Club joined together to make fairy gardens under the trees, here is a selection of some of their creations.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


